
July 27, 2021

The Vestry convened at 6:30 pm via Zoom for the monthly meeting.

The following people were in attendance:

Clergy: Michele Morgan – Rector

Wardens: Linell Grundman – Sr. Warden

Vestry:  Edna Boone, Andrew Stafford, Chris Berendes, Jeb Ory, David Wellman, Kit Arrington, Shay Waye

Officers: Frank Nickerson – Treasurer, Randy Marks – Assistant Treasurer

Guests:  Raiford Gaffney, Christopher Philips – Assistant Rector, Keith Kruger, Greg Nibblet,  Karen Falk

Absent: Brent Bickley, Jim Pittman – Jr. Warden, Fritz Henn, Kim Bayliss – Register

Opening Prayer – Michele Morgan

Approval of the Minutes – Motion that the Vestry approves the minutes from the previous meeting held
on June 22, 2021.  Linell Grundman moved, Jeb Ory second.  Minutes approved by acclimation.

Report of the Treasurer – Frank Nickerson and Randy Marks presented the Treasurer’s report from July
27.   Chris Berendes moved, Edna Boone second.  Treasurer’s Report for July 27 approved by acclimation.

Report of the Rector –

● Introduction of Assistant Rector, Christopher Phillips
● Update on Liaisons: Christian Education – Kit Arrington and Jeb Ory; Outreach – Edna Boone

Report of the Senior Warden -

● Parish Fair to be held on 9/12
● Safeguarding God’s Children offered on 8/28
● Updates on Personnel Task Force
● Update on Regathering: registration for services has ended
● Security cameras have been installed, St. Mark’s did not get security grant to help defray cost
● Vestry greet and lemonade duty sign-ups



Report of Christian Education Committee – Keith Kruger, Greb Nibblet and Karen Falk , co-directors of
Christian Ed updated the Vestry on the upcoming year.

Discussion on Vestry Roles & Vestry Retreat

New start time for Vestry meetings:  7 PM

Closing Prayer – The Reverend Deacon Christopher Phillips


